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Headteacher’s Message 
 

It’s been great to see how much hard work the Year 11s have put into their final 
exams. Now it’s important that they look forward to their summer exams, which 
are quickly approaching. I look forward to seeing parents at the upcoming parents’ 
evening this week. Year 10 will have their first mock exams soon, and we will be 
supporting you and them with a parent information evening. Year 9 will also be 
undertaking their Options process soon. A very busy half term! 

Important Upcoming Dates 
 
Tuesday 11th March: Year 11 Mock Results Day 
Tuesday 11th March: Year 11 Parents’ Evening 2 
Thursday 13th March: Year 10 Parent Information Evening 
Friday 14th March: DofE Silver Award Practice Expedition Departs 
Sunday 16th March: DofE Silver Award Practice Expedition Returns 
Tuesday 25th March: Year 9 Options Evening 

Year 11 Mock Results and Parents’ Evening 
 

Our Year 11 students have now completed their final mock exams. There are now only 6 school weeks 
until the summer exams begin! We’re looking forward to meeting with Year 11 parents/carers again on 
Tuesday to discuss mock results and final planning for the summer. 

What Timetable 
Week Is It? 

 
W.B. 10/3/25 = 

WEEK B 
 

W.B. 17/3/25 = 
WEEK A 

“Staff encourage all pupils to participate” – Ofsted 2021 

      

You can also see regular updates on our school Facebook page by clicking here:  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066521212403


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 9 Options Process 
 
As you’ll be aware from Mr Malone’s recent emailed letter, Year 9 is an important year in the 
Carnforth High School journey, as pupils are asked to consider their options for next academic year. 
Over the coming half term, we wish to make you aware of the key upcoming dates: 
 

Monday 10th March 2025: Year 9 Options Booklet Handed out and Placed Online. Students will be 
given the booklet in form time and asked to ensure they give the option process enough attention as 
we build up to Options Week. 
 

Monday 24th March 2025: Year 9 Options Week Commences. On Monday through to Friday, 
students will receive input from a range of staff every morning about the Options Process. This will 
include subjects available to study at Key Stage 4 at Carnforth High School as well as help and 
support on pathway options and careers. 
 

Tuesday 25th March 2025: Year 9 Options Evening. This evening allows you as adults an opportunity 
to understand the options process and the subjects available to study in Key Stage 4, as well as listen 
to Subject Leaders about the qualifications on offer. The hope is this support makes the 
transition into Year 10 as simplistic as possible. 
 

The Options Evening will begin with a presentation in the hall at 5:00pm. This will outline the options 
process, the timeline in place and advice about making informed choices. There will also be members 
of the Senior Leadership Team available to answer your queries. The Options Form Completion and 
Deadline is currently Tuesday 1st April 2025. 
 

Year 10 Mock Exam Preparation 
 
As you will be aware, Year 10 pupils begin their first set of GCSE mock exams before the end of this 
term. These exams will take place on the following dates: 
 

• Week 1: 31st March – 3rd April (before the Easter break) 

• Week 2: 22nd April – 25th April (after the Easter break) 
 

Year 10 Parent Information Evening 
 

In order to support you and your child with this, the school would like to invite you to an Information 
Evening on Thursday 13th March 2025 at 5pm. The evening will commence with a 30-minute 
presentation on the upcoming mocks and what we are offering to support pupils in and out of school. 
We will also provide input into how to support you as parents with what good revision should look 
like. We will provide booklets with some key revision information, updates on exams and revision 
planning timetables. We will be joined on the evening by senior leaders and a selection of subject 
leaders for more personalised discussions where necessary. In addition, there will be some 
representatives from some Post16 providers who can discuss options with you. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 9 GIS 
 
Year 9 are currently using GIS to plot the world’s ecosystems and cities of over 1,000,000 people to see 
which biomes have the highest population densities and which have the lowest. This is part of their 
scheme of learning on Ecosystems. 

What Happened to the Frog? 
 
There was a lot of excitement last week when a frog made its way onto the courtyard. Quite a few Year 
7 and 8 students are still asking what happened to the frog, so they’ll be pleased to know he was gently 
collected and returned to safety at the end of the school fields. Well done to Tommy in Year 7 for 
getting a box to rescue the visiting frog! 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

‘The Mix – Support for Parents/Carers 
 
We understand that navigating the teenage years can be both rewarding and challenging. As a 
school, we are committed to supporting both students and parents through this journey. We would 
like to introduce you to ‘The Mix,’ a free and confidential support service designed specifically for 
young people aged 11-25. 
 

What is The Mix? 
 

The Mix offers a wide range of support, including mental health guidance, advice on relationships, 
school pressures, housing concerns, and much more. Their trained professionals provide young 
people with a safe space to talk about their worries and receive expert advice. 
 

How Can Your Child Access Support? 
 

Your child can access The Mix’s services in several ways: 
 

Online Counselling – Free one-to-one sessions with professional counsellors. 
 

24/7 Crisis Text Service – Young people in need of urgent support can text THEMIX to 85258 for 
immediate help. 
 

Phone Helpline & Webchat – A free and confidential helpline available every day. 
 

Online Community – A safe space for young people to connect, share experiences, and receive peer 
support. 
 

Why This Matters 
 

Adolescence can be a difficult time and having access to a trusted and independent support service 
can make all the difference. We encourage you to discuss these resources with your child and 
reassure them that help is always available when they need it. 
 

For more information, visit The Mix’s support page here: https://www.themix.org.uk/get-
support/speak-to-our-team 
 

If you have any concerns about your child’s wellbeing, please don’t hesitate to reach out to our 
child's head of year or myself for additional support. 

https://www.themix.org.uk/get-support/speak-to-our-team
https://www.themix.org.uk/get-support/speak-to-our-team


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Online Safety – Monthly Updates 
 
Each month we select some key information to keep parents/carers up to date with online safety, with 
a specific focus on areas that have recently been in the news. Please see the poster below (you may 
have to zoom in as there’s a lot of detail!). You can find this poster, along with a range of others on our 
website here: https://www.carnforthhigh.co.uk/key-information/safeguarding/e-safety/. 

https://www.carnforthhigh.co.uk/key-information/safeguarding/e-safety/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

‘Five Children and It’ Production 
 
Local ‘Stagestruck Theatre Group’ is proud to present a production of Five Children and It! In 1902, four 
children and their baby brother are spending their summer in the countryside while their parents are 
away. While playing in a sand pit, a group of siblings discover a sand fairy, thousands of years old and 
with the power to grant wishes. Come and watch the delightful performance at Carnforth High School 
and witness the magic for yourself. 



 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Year 10 Work Experience Update and Extension Deadline 
 
Our Work Experience Week of 23rd-27th June sounds like a long time away, but there’s a lot of work to 
do before the students are ready to spend the week at their placements! The initial deadline to 
uploaded placement details to our Unifrog software was 28th February. At this point 78% of the 
students in the year have added their placements details to Unifrog. Well done to them, and thanks 
to parents/carers for their support with this. An extension to the deadline has been made, with 
students now having until Friday 21st March to add their placement details to Unifrog if they haven’t 
done so already. More details (including copies of all the letters we have sent out so far) can be found 
on our Careers page here: https://www.carnforthhigh.co.uk/school-life/careers/. 

PLANS IN PLACE 

Year 11 Post-16 Destinations 
 
By now, all students in Year 11 should have applied for their post-16 destination. Theis could be to 
college courses, such as vocational qualifications or T-Levels, to sixth forms for A-Levels, or to 
employers for an apprenticeship or work with training. 
 

Over the next couple of weeks, we will be asking all Year 11 students to let us know their intended 
destinations and offering support to those who still need it. 

https://www.carnforthhigh.co.uk/school-life/careers/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

     

Year 11 Post-16 Support 
 
If your child is still considering their options, there is a lot of help available! Our Careers Leader, Mr 
McGauran, is available every Tuesday lunchtime or by ClassCharts message or email 
(emcgauran@carnforthhigh.co.uk) to offer support. 
 

Lancashire County Council has also produced an excellent Post-16 Options Guide with information 
about every college and sixth form in our area, as well as information about securing an apprenticeship. 
You can find the guide on our Careers page here: https://www.carnforthhigh.co.uk/school-
life/careers/. 

mailto:emcgauran@carnforthhigh.co.uk
https://www.carnforthhigh.co.uk/school-life/careers/
https://www.carnforthhigh.co.uk/school-life/careers/


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Army Careers – Office Training Virtual Open Day 
 
Each year several of our Year 11 students leave CHS and apply for one of the many careers available in 
the British Army and other armed services. Sometimes students don’t realise that the officer route is 
available to them. In the latest issue of the ‘Army Careers Newsletter’ there is a link to a Virtual Open 
Day about this career route. Please click here to find out more: Watch Now 

https://jobs.army.mod.uk/how-to-join/training/junior-soldier-training/?cid=mail9660004737#afc-open


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Indoor Athletics District Round 
 
Two teams of girls and boys from Years 7 and 8 took part in the district round of the indoor athletics 
event at Lancaster and Morecambe College. Competing against schools from the local district, 
Carnforth were battling it out against Morecambe Bay Academy and Bay Leadership Academy to see 
who would represent the Heysham District in the county finals. The girls were up first in the morning, 
with all students taking part in a running race and field event across the morning. 
 

The Year 7 girls finished in 3rd place, losing out to Lancaster Girls Grammar and Ripley St Thomas, and 
qualified for the county finals in Blackpool. A good team performance all round. 
 

The Year 8 girls narrowly missed out on qualification to the county finals, finishing in 4th place but 
beaten by Morecambe. Performance of the day was from Lexi who won the 6-lap race, showing 
outstanding pacing and endurance. Well done girls. 
 

The boys followed in the afternoon and gave 100%, but came up against some outstanding athletes 
from the district. The Year 7 boys finished in 5th place and the Year 8 boys in 4th. Dan of Year 8 
produced an excellent performance in the shotput to win the event. 
 

Well done to all the students involved who represented school superbly across the day. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Year 9 and 10 Boys Football Fixtures vs Morecambe 
 
Year 9 and 10 boys football teams travelled to Morecambe Bay Academy. Year 9 won 7-1. It took a 
while for the Carnforth boys to find the back of the Morecambe net, scoring the first goal of the game 
late in the first half. Captain Theo broke the deadlock finishing neatly from an Elijah assist. Striker 
Kenzie added a second before Theo scored twice early in the second half to get himself another hat 
trick. Kenzie added a fifth goal before Morecambe got themselves on to the score sheet to make it 5-1. 
Blake scored a 6th Carnforth goal before Theo rounded of a player of the match performance with his 
fourth goal of the game. Well done boys.  
 

The Year 10 boys had a great victory winning 5-0. A change around in defence with a new centre half 
pairing of Adam and Charlie worked wonders and was rewarded with a clean sheet. Josh in goal made 
a series of handy saves to keep Morecambe at bay! Noah opened the scoring, the first of three goals 
for the attacking midfielder. With the score at 2-0 at half time, Carnforth continued to impress in the 
second half and added three more goals from Kenzie and Nat. Well done boys. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 7, 8 and 9 Boys Football vs QES 
 
The Year 7, 8 and 9 boys football teams hosted QES on Wednesday 26th February. Unfortunately, the 
game was played in torrential rain, which led to the pitches becoming extremely muddy and 
challenging for both sides. However, it must be applauded how both schools approached the fixtures. 
With both schools showing excellent sportsmanship, the games played in with a great spirit and both 
schools still trying to play football even though it was pouring rain! 
 

The Year 7 boys slipped to a 4-0 defeat, with goalkeeper Arthur making a number of excellent saves. 
The Year 8 boys played in a close game, with the scoreline at 0-0 at half time. Although QES had 
missed a hat full of good chances. QES took the lead midway through the second half and quickly 
added a second and third goal. Carnforth responded superbly with Xavier shooting and scoring from 
long distance, beating the QES goalkeeper high into the net on a slippery day. Jacob reduced the 
deficit again, scoring a wonderful goal from the edge of the penalty box. A neat first touch, followed 
by a swivel and clean strike into the far bottom corner. Game on! Carnforth pressure followed as QES 
began to panic in defensive positions. With the game coming to a close QES scored a 4th goal, to seal 
the victory 4-2. The Year 9 boys won 2-1, again in another competitive fixture. 0-0 at half time, then 
QES took the lead early in the second half. Carnforth centre forward Kenzie scored to level the game 
at 1-1. In the final stages of the game Kenzie was played through, one on one with the goalkeeper, 
and he slotted neatly into the far corner to ignite wild Carnforth celebrations! 

Year 7 and 8 Girls Cricket 
 
The Year 7 and 8 girls took part in a cricket tournament at RST on Wednesday 26th February. The girls’ 
attitude and resilience were outstanding, they all participated extremely well, however, it was an 
unlucky day for CHS as we were defeated by both RST and OLCC. The girls gave it their all and had some 
fabulous bouts of bowling and batting. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Year 7 and 8 Girls Futsal 
 
The Year 7 and 8 girls took part in a futsal tournament at QES on Friday 28th February. The girls had 
an extremely good day! The girls were all up for some quick indoor football and they absolutely gave 
it their all. 
 

Their first game they were up against Settlebeck, the girls had a great first game and came out on 
top with a 3-0 win, the girls dominated the final third, all meanwhile Settlebeck still giving it their all 
with a few good chances. 
 

Next up was QKS, the girls had seen how well QKS had been playing, and they were ready to match 
their work rate, and that they did! A few attempts from both teams and a good game it was, 
fortunately for CHS we came out on top with a 2-0 win. 
 

Finally, our last game was against OLCC, the girls again were ready to give it their all, they were 
ready for another great game. They knew if they won this they were into the finals! The game was a 
hard game with OLCC strong in defence, hardly letting our strikers through on goal, boom! CHS took 
another win! Some strong games against some strong teams, the team did not let any goals passed 
them, keeping a clean sheet every game. The girls were into the final! A first for them, and it was 
thoroughly deserved! 
 

Our final game was against a strong QKS, the girls were all up for a hard game and they were ready 
for it. It was a very fast paced game as both teams showed resilience, CHS scored the opening goal, 
QKS fought back hard, and they equalised with us. The game dragged on for both teams still at a 1-1, 
the final whistle blew. The game finished with a 1-1 draw, however, CHS had an additional 5 minutes 
to score a golden goal, chances after chances, QKS denied us another goal, Ivy also denied QKS 
another goal. Five minutes went by and neither team were able to score, onto pens! both teams 
were nervous, unfortunate for us QKS managed to score more penalties than us, QKS with the win. A 
great tournament for the 7 and 8 girls still celebrating their outstanding teamwork to make it to the 
finals! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Look out for Future Issues! 
 
This year our school newsletter will be released every two weeks via Schoolcomms email and the 
school’s website. Look out for future issues for all the latest information about what’s going on in and 
around Carnforth High School and the local community. 

Extra-Curricular Sport Payment 
 
The PE department is offering the opportunity for parents to make a one-time electronic payment of 
£25 to cover their child’s annual extracurricular transport payments. Currently the PE department 
charges £1 for home fixtures and £2 for away fixtures; this covers a percentage of cost for transport 
and competition fees. Parents will be able to make the payment on the School Gateway. It is hoped 
that parents find this a preferential method of payment, for those students who are regular team 
members, rather than paying in cash on the day of the fixtures. Letters with further details can be 
acquired by your son/daughter from the PE department. 


